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I. BY THE COMMISSION

A. Statement, Findings, and Conclusions

1. This matter comes before the Commission for an order on an Application filed by the State of Colorado, Office of Information Technology (OIT) on December 2, 2008.

In this Application, the OIT requests the use of certain Colordo Performance Assurance Plan (CPAP) Tier II funds to support the broadband mapping project initiated by Senate Bill 08-215.  This bill concerns broadband telecommunications service and in connection therewith, directs the state’s Chief Information Officer to create an inventory of broadband 

2. service areas.  The purpose of this inventory is to help policymakers better understand the current availability of broadband services throughout the state and to identify the need for additional infrastructure to reach locations of those areas not currently served. 

3. To complete this work, the bill allows the Chief Information Officer to accept funding allocations from private gifts, grants, and donations, as well as a last resort request of up to $100,000 from the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism.  

4. In this Application, OIT states that it expects the total project to cost approximately $385,000.  Offsetting the grants, gifts, and awards already received, OIT estimates it will require approximately $225,000 in additional funding to complete the project.  In this Application, OIT is seeking $200,000 from the CPAP Tier II fund. 

5. On December 3, 2008, we shortened the notice and intervention period for this Application to December 12, 2008.  No interventions or comments were filed. 

6. In reviewing the Application, we find questions remain unanswered which must be resolved before our ruling on the merits.  Therefore, we will schedule a hearing on this matter for December 23, 2008.  This hearing will give the Commissioners an opportunity to fully understand the status of the broadband mapping project and any related issues including the potential use of the $100,000 from the Colorado High Cost Support Mechanism. 

II. order

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. A hearing will be held to allow the State of Colorado, Office of Information Technology to present an update to its broadband mapping project and to answer the Commissioners’ questions.  This hearing shall be convened at the following date, time, and place:

DATE:

December 23, 2008

TIME:

11:00 a.m.

PLACE:
Commission Hearing Room A
 

1560 Broadway, Suite 250

Denver, Colorado

2. This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING 
December 17, 2008.

	(S E A L)

[image: image1.png]



ATTEST: A TRUE COPY


[image: image2.wmf] 

 

 


Doug Dean, 
Director
	THE PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF COLORADO


RONALD J. BINZ
________________________________


JAMES K. TARPEY
________________________________



MATT BAKER
________________________________

Commissioners




G:\oRDER\C08-1295_08A-533T.doc:SRS






3

_1219490348.doc
[image: image1.png]Lo




[image: image2.png]





 












